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Tuesday 11 June 2019 Term 2 Week 7 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

TERM 2 

Wednesday 12 June  FNC Rugby Union 

Wednesday 12 June  PSSA Netball Gala Day 

Thursday 13 June  AFL Gala Day 

Friday 14 June  Kingsley Day 

Friday 21 June  NC Cross Country 

Friday 21 June  SRC Jump Rope for Heart 

Wednesday 26 June  SCHOOL PHOTO DAY 

Thursday 27 June  ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 

Mon 1 -  Wed 3 July  Stage 2 Camp Goodenough 

Thursday 4 July  LAST DAY TERM 2 

Friday 5 July   Staff Development Day - no students 

Monday 22 July  FIRST DAY TERM 3 

 Winter Weather – Lost Property 

Our lost property box is growing!  Now that winter is upon 
us, warmer clothes are needed in the mornings and often 
discarded by the afternoon. Can I remind everyone to, 
please, put names on their jumpers and jackets so that we 
can minimise lost property.  

There have also been a few non-school jumpers and   
jackets sneaking in. Please, wherever possible, I ask that 
students wear their school jumpers or jackets. If they do 
not have one, they can be purchased from the uniform 
shop.  Second-hand jumpers (limited stock) can also be 
purchased for $5 from the office. Thank you for your 
ongoing support in this matter. 
 

Extra Curricula News 

Well done to our dancers who performed magnificently 
last week, in the Far North Coast Dance Festival. You 
looked amazing in your costumes and performed at a very 
high standard. I have had a couple of wonderful emails 
from very excited parents, telling me how fantastic you 
were. Well done! A very big thank you goes to Miss 
McMahon and Mrs Carpenter for their dedication to the 
dancers as well. Super job ladies!  

In even more exciting news, some of our dancers sent in 
an audition tape to the School Spectacular team for the 
2019 show, and we have had confirmation that 12 spaces 
have been made available to Kingscliff students. Amazing! 
I do not envy Miss McMahon who has the tough job of 
selecting her ensemble! 

In sporting news, our boys’ cricket team has progressed 
further into the PSSA knockout competition, with their 
next game later in the year against a team from Armidale. 
Terrific effort boys, well done.  
Our tennis team competed in Round 4 of the PSSA  
knockout competition against Bilambil last week, and    
although they were not victorious, they played extremely 
well. Congratulations! 

Diana Foley 
Principal 

ASSEMBLY TIMES 

Whole School  11:45am Monday weekly 

ES1  - Kinder  11:50am  Wednesday odd weeks  

STAGE 1 - Yr 1 & 2 12:45pm Thursday odd weeks 

STAGE 2 - Yr 3 & 4 12:30pm  Thursday even weeks 

STAGE 3 - Yr 5 & 6 12.00pm Wednesday even weeks 

Early Stage 1 Assembly Term 2 
11:50am - 12:35pm Wednesday odd weeks  

 

These are the classes that are running the assembly: 
Wk 7 - 12th June (KH)  Wk 9  - 26th June (KR) 

 PRINCIPAL NEWS 

 
Whole School Reward Day – “Kingsley Day”  

Students have responded                 
enthusiastically to our Kingsley daily 
reward tickets. They have reached 
their target and filled the ticket     
barrel, showing that Kingscliff         
students are Safe, Responsible,       
Respectful and Resilient.  As a result, 
we will be holding our “Kingsley day” to 
celebrate their success.  

Students can wear “mufti”, picking any of our PBL      
colours for the day: yellow/gold, light or dark blue and 
green. On Friday, June 14th, each stage will be hosting a 
collection of fun activities for students. All classes will 
spend the afternoon session simultaneously engaged in 
stage-based activities. Students can select which      
activity they wish to be involved in. No spoiler alerts 
here though. Students will have to see what’s on offer 
on Friday. Congratulations everyone.  
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School Photo Day - Wednesday 26 June 

Photo envelopes have been sent home.  Please read     
instructions provided with envelopes.  Sibling photo    
envelopes are available for collection from the office. 

Year 5/6 Sydney/Canberra excursion  

Permission & Medical Forms are now due, please hand to 
the school office.  Payment for this trip can be made in 
instalments with final payment due by 26 July.   

Stage 2 Camp Goodenough 

Final payments now due. 

Late Students 

Reminder, if your child is late, you must either           
accompany your child to the office, phone the office, or 
send a note with your child explaining why they are late. 

 
OFFICE HOURS  8.30am to 3.00pm 

VOLUNTEERS REQUIRED  
for Uniform Shop 

Monday & Wednesday  8:30 - 9:30am 
Please call Mel on 02 6674 1467 

Student Representative Council 

Friday 21st June - High Bounce Balls $3  

On Friday 21 June, during the first break, SRC  
members will be selling high bounce handballs for $3 
each.  This event is to fundraise money for Stewart 
House.  We hope to see many children playing with 
the handballs.   

Please support this worthy cause, thank you.  SRC 

SPORT NEWS 
 
 

Congratulations to our boys 
cricket team  on another 
convincing win last week 
against Terranora. Our next 
game will be against Ben 
Venue from Armidale.  
Well done boys!  

UNIFORM SHOP 
WINTER SPECIAL, now the weather is cooling down check out 
these amazing specials available at the uniform shop. Remember 
to label all uniforms including hats so they can be returned if 
they end up in lost property. 
 
Limited sizes and stock 
Track pants, only $15 V-Neck Jumpers $28 
Senior jackets for year 5 and 6 students $30 
 

 Senior jacket       V-Neck Jumper Track pants 

   Uniform shop 
Monday 8:30—9:30 AND Wednesday 8:30—9:30 
Uniforms can be purchased outside of these times online via the 
PAYMENT tab (POP) on the school website, orders will be filled 
and delivered to students on the next available uniform shop 
day. Hats can be purchased any day. 
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CANTEEN CORNER 

School Canteen operates four days each week  

Commencing Term 2  

Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday & Friday 

PLEASE HAVE ORDERS IN BY 9:15 AM 

VOLUNTEER ROSTER 
We are always looking for new volunteers, if you are interested in 

helping even for just an hour once a term, please contact the office 
on 0266 741 467. 

New volunteers will require Working With Children Checks.   

Please see the office for the paperwork 
 

PAYMENT OPTIONS 
EFTPOS—This is only for  Parents / Carers to use NOT children  
Online—via School Stream or the school website.  
Please include online payment receipt number on the paper bag.  
Cash—correct money is appreciated. 
All orders require a paper bag with the students name, class and  
order details.  
 

REMINDER  
CANTEEN IS CLOSED ON MONDAYS 

Thursday 13 June 

Kylie, Nadia 

Thursday 13 June 

Kylie, Nadia 

Friday 14 June 

Cath, Trish, Shae & Alison 

Friday 14 June 

Holly, Laelia & Shae 

KIMP NEWS 

KIMP News Week 7 

A reminder that rehearsals are as normal this week for Senior 
Band and Big Band. Monday students have lessons this    
Wednesday because of Public Holiday so please make sure      
students remember to bring their instrument and music on 
Wednesday and check timetables for lesson times. 
 
KIMP Week 8 - I am away in Week 8 so there are no rehearsals 
for any bands...enjoy a sleep in and hopefully a much needed 
slower morning at this point in the term. Lessons with Mr Walsh 
still on Tuesday as on timetables. 
KIMP Week 9 - normal lessons and rehearsals Mon/Tues/Wed 
with addition of extra lesson on Friday 28th June for Monday 
students (because of Stage 2 camp in Week 10). Please check 
timetables if any confusion. 
 
KIMP Week 10 - no Intermediate Band but normal Senior Band 
and Big Band. 
 
Reminder Senior Band Sunday Workshop on the last day of the 
holidays (21st July) - this is very important as on the first day back 
we are going to PBC to perform at the Music Celebration Festival. 
Details to come regarding this exciting opportunity. 
 
As always please email me with any queries as it is the most   
efficient way to get in touch...although you are always welcome 
to pop your head into the music room at any time! 
 
A big thank you for your ongoing support especially as everyone 
gets tired as this point in the term! 

 
Nicky Cooper 
nicole.cooper15@det.nsw.edu.au 

Far North Coast Dance 

Congratulations to our FNC Dancers on a  
fantastic performance at HOTA last week. 

We are all very proud of you! 
LIBRARY NEWS 

Book Club - Issue 4  

Orders close Thursday 20th June 

All orders must be made via LOOP.   
The office will not be taking orders 
or payments. 

HAPPY READING! 
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 TILING CONTRACTOR 

Floors & Walls 

Quality Work 

25 Years Experience 

Phone Mike Sawyer 0414 071 486 

NSW Lic 157084C 

 

 

 

THIS WEEK AROUND THE SCHOOL 

Snake Tails Reptile Show 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


